
Wawota United Church Local Board Meeting 
March 15, 2022 

 
The local board met on Tuesday March 15th at 7 PM.  Those in attendance were: Linda Birnie, 
Bob Birnie, Sandra Murray, Betty Wyatt, Wendy Brehaut, Roy Bortolotto and Myrna Olson. 
Myrna gave the highlights of the last meeting's minutes.  Bob Birnie adopted the minutes.  
 
Correspondence 

• We received information about the Team Canada Challenge.   

Worship 

• White Gift service was December 5th.   
• March 6th was World Day of Prayer. 
• Roy is going to begin services at the Lodge and Maryfield Villa.   
• Helen Clements' funeral will be on March 17th. 
• Good Friday (April 15th) and Easter Sunday (April 18th) services. 
• April 10th will be Easter communion. 

Property Report  

• Bob Birnie reported that he replaced furnace filters and fixed some doors. 

Pastoral Care 

• No report 

M & S 

• Quarterly renumeration was sent in March. 

Memorial Fund 

• Wendy Brehaut moved that we transfer the Memorial Fund from the RBC and open a 
redeemable account at the Conexus. Signing authority will be both Linda Birnie, 
Treasurer of the United Church, and Myrna Olson, Secretary of the Board.  Betty Wyatt 
seconded the motion.  Carried. 

Food Committee 

• Not busy 

 



Financial Report 

• Expenses at $7,304.99 and revenue at $4,222.69. 
• Bob Birnie moved the financial report.  Myrna Olson seconded.  Carried. 

New Business 

• A decision was made to offer the grass-mowing contract to Dylan Mansfield again this 
year. 

• Discussion occurred regarding News-in-Five using the church copier.  The lease payment 
would stay the same up until March 2023.  News-in-Five would pay for ink and supply 
the paper. 

• Pentecost Communion will be June 5th. 
• We will check to see if there is interest in a Seder meal this year (to occur on April 

14th).  It would be a meal of chicken, lamb stew and salad. 
• A new list will be made up for those responsible for scripture readings.   
• Linda moved that Betty Wyatt be Vice-Chairman.  Wendy Brehaut seconded the 

motion.  Carried. 
• There had been lots of snow removed this year so we spent more than usual on snow 

removal. 
• Next meeting will be June 7th. 

Sandra Murray adjourned the meeting at 7:50 PM.   
 


